
Mercer County Senior High 

SBDM Council 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
September 17, 2018 – Official Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Tatum at 6:02 p.m. in the media center.  The following members 

of the council were in attendance: 

Present :        

Spencer Tatum, Principal  

Charlie Cox, Teacher 

Ekambaram Elumalai, Teacher 

Brian Rowland, Teacher 

MaryAlice McClain, Parent 

Kelly Newsom, Parent 

Absent: 

 

 

Agenda Approval 

Motion to accept:  Rowland, second by Cox 

Motion was approved by consensus. 

 

Minutes Approval 

August minutes were reviewed by the council.   

Motion to accept:  McClain, second by Newsom 

Motion was approved by consensus. 

 

Good News Report 

We had 17 students attend the KHSAA HYPE Student Leadership conference in Lexington on August 

27th. 

Scott Harvey came on September 6th to present to our students about the dangers of social media. 

Approximately 60 seniors attended the regional college fair at Centre College on September 13th. 

First club day and blood drive was a success on September 14th. 

MCSHS Marching Band placed 7th overall at Boyle County competition on September 15th. 

Girls soccer team is off to a great start and has an 8-3 record. 

Boys soccer has a record of 5-8 so far this season against a demanding schedule. 

Football team begins district play this week vs. Marion Co. 

This is homecoming week with dress up days planned each day. 

 

 

Monthly Reports 

Behavior:   

PBIS/SWIS: majors- tobacco violations are highest incidents; minors- tardies are the highest incidents; 

freshmen have the highest count of violations 

 

Academic: The State report will be arriving soon.  ACT and ODW are the main assessments. 

College visits to EKU and Campbellsville are being planned for seniors and juniors. 

 

Budget: See attached budget.  The per pupil allotment increase is not included in this amount.  It will be 

in next month’s report.  

 

 



Old Business 
None 

  
New Business 
Mr. Davis-budget update: 

The Mercer County Board of Education voted to raise taxes.  Several projects need addressed including 

replacement of outdated equipment.  A discussion occurred regarding school fees and supply lists for 

2019-20 SY. 

 

KASC booklets: 

Mr. Tatum distributed the booklets to the members.  He explained that it included web resources and 

other useful items.  

 

Upcoming dates/events: 

The list was reviewed and several events were clarified.  Mr. Tatum will continue sharing the dates with 

all staff weekly. 

 

SBDM Training Requirements: 

All members need to complete a 3 hour on-line training.  Turn in a copy of the certificate to Mr. Tatum. 

 

Tobacco Policy-Revision: 1st Reading 

Mr. Tatum explained that our tobacco policy is not aligned to the district policy.  He requested that the 

council revise it to match the district policy..   

Motion to accept:  Rowland, second by McClain 

Motion was approved by consensus. 

Monday, September 24th, 3:15 p.m. a special called meeting was scheduled for the Tobacco Policy 

Revision- 2nd Reading. 

 

Public Comments 
None 

 
The SBDM council was adjourned at 7:24 p.m.  The motion was made by Cox and seconded by McClain.  

Motion was approved by consensus.  The next regular monthly meeting will be on October 15th, 2018 at 

6:00 p.m.   

 

Submitted by Lee Goss, recording secretary 


